

初中英语

- 3 年级
- 全国重点中学特高级教师 编写 东北师范大学出版社

- ★本章中等幾点
- **★ 重点知识巩固**
- ★精选例题辨解
- ★基本能力检测
- **★综合能力检测**



New 「新捷径同步教辅方阵」

初中英语

3 年级

全国重点中学特高级教师 编写 东北师范大学出版社

- 公本宣中考别点
- > 重点知识巩固
- > 清运例题游解
- 3 基本能力 检测
- 分銀台能力检測



教你学,帮你练! WUXING JIAOLIAN

《五星教练》丛书撰稿人

董翠翠 岳 莉 冯立安 董子华 袁 红 田传爱 刘 伟 梁 维 刘玉华 杨秋玲 王 莹 刘 静 海立荣 李永峰 张宝芬 张恩芳 文绍荣 王竞前 崔恩源 张力波 冯自强 宋怡明 李 熙 李 冀 包雅馥 宋洁槐 黄新功 王晓前 孙 冬 苏丽娜 王景荣 王 秀 高明新 安凤兰 赵凌云 张金洪 张文秀 鞠兆霞 张 波 陈凤书 王淑彬 周丽梅 王筱婷 孙秀平 王志杰 曲怀宇 刘 君 何列仁 陈维栋 修洪峰 李金华 南浩太 金中熙 孙微光 李晓光 于丽文 王 伟 赵晶波 艾 晶 欧阳春朱秀莲 杨煜明 屠玮君 徐聿煌 李 琴 春 风 安仁也 丁仁桂 杨光雄 李志强 吴明苏 张通宇 王星康 杨闽泉 杨 菊 周 光 程桂龙 荆福仁 邵星华 黄 阳丁 孟 金 秋 荆 吴 黄天祺 金 谷 雨 水 叶 红 欧阳旻昕

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

新捷径五星教练. 初三英语/王良调,董翠翠主编. 长春:东北师范大学出版社,2003.6 ISBN 7-5602-3353-8

I. 新... II. ①王··· ②董··· III. 英语课—初中—教学参考资料 IV. G634

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2003)第 022320 号

□策划创意: 贾国祥
□制作统筹: 才广林 □责任编辑: 徐华娟
石 斌 □责任校对:王红娟
□封面设计: 唐峻山 □责任印制: 张文霞
东北师范大学出版社出版发行
长春市人民大街 5268 号 (130024)
电话: 0431-5695744 5688470
传真: 0431-5695734
电子函件: sdcbs@mail.jl.cn
网址: http://www.nenup.com
广告许可证: 吉工商广字 2200004001001 号
东北师范大学出版社激光照排中心制版
延边新华印刷有限公司印装
吉林省延吉市河南街30号 (133001)
2003年6月第1版 2003年6月第1次印刷
幅面尺寸: 185 mm×260 mm 印张: 12 字数: 323 千
印数: 00 001 — 50 000 册
定价: 12.60 元
如发现印装质量问题,影响阅读,可直接与承印厂联系调换

目 录

Unit 1	In the library	1	Unit 12 Autumn festival 10
Unit 2	Water sports	11	Unit 13 On the farm ····· 11
Unit 3	Make our world more beautiful	21	Unit 14 Shall we go to the zoo? 12
Unit 4	Travel	31	Unit 15 Mainly revision
Unit 5	Have a good time!	41	Unit 16 The memory robot
Unit 6	Mainly revision '	52	Unit 17 What's the weather like? 14
Unit 7	A man who never give up	60	Unit 18 Mainly revision 15
Unit 8	Merry Christmas ·····	69	综合检测题— 16
Unit 9	What is it made of?	78	综合检测题二 16
Unit 10	Welcome back	87	综合检测题三 17
Unit 11	What are we going to do?	96	参考答案

Unit 1 In the library

▶本章中考热点

1. 本单元应掌握的重点知识内容

- (1) 语 音
- ① 熟记单个字母 a 和字母组合 al, ar, ay 的读音
- /eI/: age tape plane make take 对比: have /hæv/
- /æ/: sadly travel perhaps understand back 对比: many /menɪ/
- /p/: want wash what watch 对比: water /wo:t/
- /a:/ pass grass fast past ask task father bath 对比: math/mæθ/
- /ɔːl/: already salt although almost always 对比: half/ɑ:/ walk /ɔː/
- /ɑ:/: mark yard art sharpener park 对比: warm /wɔ:m/
- /eɪ/: pay way day may stay 对比: says/sez/
- ② 注意多音节词的重读音节发音
- 第一音节重读: several probably sadly schoolyard bookmark knowledge
- 第二音节重读: already librarian encourage abroad
- (2) 词 汇
- ① 要求掌握的词汇: several shelf already hobby knowledge step librarian pay paid sadly mark bookmark encourage once abroad copy as CD player used to put sth down pay for sth spend on sth come up with think of pick up at the moment leave for home pick up sooner or later for a while
 - ② 能理解认读的词汇: screen spoil get back
 - (3) 语 法

The Present Perfect Tense (现在完成时态) (一)

现在完成时态句型结构:助动词 have (has) +过去分词

现在完成时态陈述句形式: I have already seen

现在完成时态一般疑问句形式: Have you seen ... yet? 简略答语: Yes, I have. /No, I haven't.

2. 学习本单元的方法指导

(1) 注意区分一般过去时和现在完成时

一般过去时表示发生在过去特定时间的动作或状态,与现在没有联系;表示过去经常反复发生的动

作。句型结构:主语+谓语(即动词的过去式形式)。一般过去时的句子中常出现的时间短语有 yesterday, last week (month, year, night, Sunday), five days ago, just now 等。

现在完成时表示过去发生或已经完成的动作对现在造成的影响和结果。句型结构:主语+谓语(即助动词 have/has+过去分词)。现在完成时的句子中常出现的时间短语有 already, never, ever, just, before, yet等。

(2) Now her lost books are usually returned to the library.

句意为"现在她丢的书通常被送回图书馆"。are returned 是"被送回"的意思。

此句运用的是被动语态结构,即 be+动词的过去分词形式。

例如: They speak English、他们说英语。(主动语态)

English is spoken by hem. 英语被他们说。(被动语态)

▶重点知识巩固

1. If you lose the book, you must it.					
5			D		
50	B spend in	C.pay for	D. cost		
[特别提示]	nie. word i i i is	WALL WILL 15			
spend 表示'	"花费",主语是人,可	构成短语 spendon sth 元	戶 spend in doing sth。例如: I		
spent 20 yuan on	this book. I spent 2 ho	ours in doing my homework	.cost 表示"某物花掉某人的钱",		
主语是物。例如:	This book cost me ter	n yuan. pay for表示"某人	为某物付款"。例如: I paid ten		
yuan for this boo	k. 根据句意"如果你?	把书弄丢了,你必须赔偿"	进行判断,答案为 C。		
2. His grandmother			***************************************		
A. lives	B. lived	C. will live	D. has lived		
3. 11	_ my pen. I can't find	l it anywhere.			
A. think; lose	B think; lost	Cthought; lost	D thought; have lost		
[特别提示]					
通过分析可	知,"认为"的动作发生	E在现在,应该用一般现在	时;"丢失"的动作发生在过去,		
所以用一般过去E			-		
4. We never _	from him since	ce he left.			
A. hear	B. receive	C. have heard	D. have received		
5. She already	reading that	t book. She wants to borro	ow another one.		
A./; finished	B. finished; /	C.have; finished	D. has; finished		
[特别提示]					
应熟记在现	在完成时态中常出现的	时间短语,这些词是 alre	ady, never, ever, just, before,		
yet, already 等。	还应注意表示"收到支	某人来信"的短语有这样两	所种形式,即 hear from sb和 re-		
ceive a letter fro	m sb _o				
6. They were doing som	ne exercises when their	teacher			
A. come in	B. comes in	C.came in	D. has come in		
[特别提示]					
when 引导的)是时间状语从句,主命	句为过去进行时,从句也要	中用过去时态,但 come 是非延续		
性动词,因此不能用过去进行时,只能用一般过去时。					
7. Please think	some good ways to h	elp these animals.			
A. with	B. of	C.over	D. for		
		~			

-		m.	提	-	_	7
	-	YI	12	-	_	- 1

注意区别词义: think of 意为"考虑"、"想念"、"提出建议"; think over 意为"仔细思考"、 "作进一步思考"。

8. She has been to Shanghai _

A. two weeks ago

B two weeks before

C.ago

D. before

[考点提示]

本题考点是要注意区别表示现在完成时态的时间状语和表示一般过去时态的时间状语的用法。 句中 has been to 的意思是"曾经去过某地", before 表示现在完成时态的时间状语。短语 has been to 还常与 ever, never, once, twice, three times 等连用。

▶ \$	青选例题讲解		
	基本题		
例 1	Ia new bike. It looks very nice.		
	A.got B.have got	C.had got	D.get
	[考点提示]		
	本题考点是 have got 的用法。		
	解析:我们可以从后面的句子时态判定,前句的	的时态应该是现在时态。	have got 表示拥有的状态。
	答案: B		
例 2	Mary my notebook, then she	_ it to Rose.	
	A.borrows; lends Blends; borrows	C.borrowed; lent	Delent, borrowed
	[考点提示]	\vee	
	borrow 和 lend 的用法区别。		
	解析: borrow 意为"借入", lend 意为"借出"	, "人"和"出"是相	对于主语而言。可以构成短语
borro	ow sth (from sb) 和 lend sb sth及lend sth to sb。		
	答案: C		
	-提高题		
例 3	/	hard work.)	
	A. used to; is used to	B. is used to; used to	
	C.used to; used to	D. is used to; is used t	0
	[考点提示]		
	use 短语的辨析。		
	解析: used to do sth表示"过去常常做某事",	与动词不定式搭配。be	e/aet used to sth/doing sth表示
	工习惯于基里" 其后接名词或动名词形式 本题		

示 艰苦的工作"。

答案: A

例 4 用 have been to 和 have gone to 填空。

- (1) All of them have better wice.
- (2) Howe you ever LOLM to the Great Wall?
- (3) —Where's Mike?
 - -Mike with his family to England.

has gone to

[考点提示]

have gone to 和 have been to 的辨析。

解析: have been to 表示"曾经去过…… (现在回来了)", have gone to 表示"去了…… (还没回 来)"。has been to 常与 before, ever, never, once, twice, three times 等连用。have gone to 经常用来回答 Where is ... 。注意第三题的主语是 Mike, 而不是 his family 或 Mike and his family。

答案: (1) have been to: (2) Have, been: (3) has gone to

-	X : (1) have se	on 10, (2) have, 20011,	(b) had gone to		
	宗合能力题——				
例 5	We will return this	book to the library as soo	n as we it.		
,	A.will finish	B. have finished	C. finished	D. would finish	
	[考点提示]	\vee			
	as soon as f	的时态特点。			
解	析: as soon as 引	导的是时间状语从句,	表示"一就"	。如果主句是一般将来印	付,从句应使
用一般	现在时,简称为	"主将从现"。有类似用活	去的还有 when, before	e,after,until 等引导的时	付间状语从句
和if引	导的条件状语从	句。但有时也可用现在完	成时来强调在从句的	动作完成之后才会发生。	主句的动作。
答	案: B				
		and the librarian			
,	A.sø does	B. so is	C.so was	D.so has	
`	【考点提示]				
	SO的用法				
解	析: 50 引导倒装	句代替上文提到的内容	字, 时态应与前句保持	寺一致。如果前句中出现	见的是实义动
词,则	后句要用助动词	来代替。如果前句中出现的	的是 Be 动词,则后句	要用 Be 动词, 其结构为	1 "So+be/助
洲 词 +	另一个主语" 芜	示"也加此"例加。	I'm a stundent So is h	e He likes playing tennis	South

动词+另一个王语",表示

答案: A

──创新与应用题────

例 7 What should you do with the library book?

[考点提示]

考查学生的日常行为规范。

解析:建议学生进行分组讨论,可以开拓思路,互相纠正,还可以将德育教育渗透到教学中,可参考 的答案有: We should return the library book on time. We should look after the library book. We mustn't spoil the library book. We mustn't turn the library book's corners down.

▶基本能力测试

Lesson 1 Ⅰ.找出所给词中画线部分读音与其他不同的一项。) 1.A. several # (B. already # C. step D. sadly -() 2.A. hobby C. probably D. once A B. got () 3.A.lost B. on C.got D. moment B. used) 4.A. excuse C.put / D. use) 5.A. carry B. yard C. mark D.star

II. 英汉互译。	1 502 to 1 8642	ā i U
1. be still there	-	-J
3. have got 4. 在架子上 <u>on</u> +	57. 75%	
5. five minutes ago 6. 关于运动的书 6. 关于运动的书 6.	Do Grand St	27 5
6.at the moment (8. 不用谢 a + f	MASS SO ME	
Ⅲ. 词形转换。		
1. dictionary (复数) diction (2. shelf (复数)	<u>ve</u> s ,	<u>r</u>
3. maybe (同义词) 101/100 4.a few (同义词) 501	Leral	
5.get (过去式) (过去分词) (现在分词) 9€	
6.see (过去式)(过去分词)(现在分词	Lorge (
7.1 (宾格) (名词性物主代词) (反身代	词) <u>/ </u>	
Ⅳ. 补全对话。		
A: Hello, Tom! 1		
B: Hi, Mary! I've lost my Chinese book.	1	
A: Sorry, I haven't. Why don't you ask our teacher?	3	
B: Oh, there he is! Mr Wang! Mr Wang!		
C: Yes? 4		
B: Excuse me, Mr Wang5		
C: Yes, I have seen a Chinese book. But 6		
B: Mine has a red cover and there is a picture on it.		
C: Then perhaps it is yours.		
B: Thank you! 8		
A: OK, I will.	7 7	
a.Come and have a look. b. I don't know whet		
c. Why are you in a hurry? d. Perhaps he has see	en it.	
e. Have you seen it anywhere? f. Marry, will you co	ome with me?	
g. What's the matter? h. Have you seen a C	Chinese book?	
Lesson 2		
I. 选择题。		
(/) 1.—Have you read the book?		
A.No, I have B.I haven't	C.Not yet	D. Yes, I do
() 2. Please it back if you this book	ζ.	
A. return; find B. return; will find G	C.give; find	D.give; will find
() 3. She a teacher when she was young.		
A. used to be	B. was used to be	
C. used to being	D. was used to bein	ng
(/) 4. Three days passed, the boy	,	
	C. was still missing	D. is still losing
() 5. I have looked for it, but I can't find it	-	
,	B. everywhere; so	mewhere
	D everywhere: ar	

Ⅱ. 根据句意填词。			
1. She often of the books from t	ha cahaal library		
2. She read a few lines,		1	
2 1 Table 1			
3. He always for his dead		nat picture.	
4. Someone will find it and return i	The state of the s		
5. One day, the librarian came up			
6. What was work, she began t			
7. She likes to read books on many	6 1/7		
Ⅲ. 按要求转换句型。	Sume		
1. She was worried. The teacher w		7同意句)	
She was worried and			
2. She had to pay for the lost book	· 1		
she have to			
3. "Don't worry." the librarian sai	d to her.(改为同意句)	
The librarian asked her	-10 works	-	
.4. Have you got a bookmark? (改)	为同意句)		
you have a bookm	ark?		
I have seen a history book.			w.
2 daven't seen	(改为否定句)		
Have Houself -			
- what have your	C?A(对画线部分提问)		
/			
	Lesson 3		
I. 选择题 。			
() 1. Tom and Alice			
A. were	R. was	C. have been	D. are
() 2 you ever	that film?		
A.Did, see	B. Have, seen	C. Will, see	D. Had, seen
() 3.—Have you ever made of	lumplings?		
			•
Which of the following	cannot answer the quest	tion?	
A. No, not even once	B.No, never	C. Yes, but never	D. Yes, I have
() 4. I must go to bed. Mothe	er is my bed.	~	
A. making	B. doing	C. taking	D. putting
() 5. I didn't quite understand	how they got the boo	ks back so quickly _	I picked up a book
Grandma left one day.			
A. because	Buntil	C. when	D. as
Ⅱ. 根据句意及首字母填词。	V		24
1. Grandma is learning English nov	v. She bought an Englis	h-Chinese did	vesterday.
2. Mother is in the kH / C . She is			,
3. If you find the book, please r			
4. Father always enter to do			
5. B are very useful when re		find the page you v	vant easily with its help.
1 Cl 12 C		ruge jour	

II. 根据首字母填空并回答问题。 Some small children don't know it is n polite to lawy at others. Some of them often laugh at a lame (瘸的) or blind (盲的) person, or someone i bad clothes. But as they grow up, they learn not to hurt people's feelings be laughing at their problems. They learn to laugh at others. Some of them often laugh at a lame (瘸的) or blind (盲的) person, or someone i bad clothes. But as they grow up, they learn not to hurt people's feelings be laughing at their problems. They learn to laugh at others. Some of them often laugh at a lame (瘸的) or blind (盲的) person, or someone i bad clothes. But as they grow up, they learn not to hurt people's feelings be laughing at their problems. They learn to laugh at others. Some of them often laugh at a lame (瘸的) or blind (盲的) person, or someone i bad clothes. But as they grow up, they learn not to hurt people's feelings be laughing at their problems. They learn to laugh at others. Some of them often laugh at a lame (瘸的) or blind (盲的) person, or someone i bad clothes. But as they grow up, they learn not to hurt people's feelings be laughing at their problems. They learn to laugh at others. Some of them often laugh at a lame (瘸的) or blind (盲的) person, or someone i bad clothes. But as they grow up, they learn to laugh at others. Some of them often laugh at a lame (瘸的) or blind (盲的) person, or someone i bad clothes. But as they grow up, they learn to laugh at others. Some of them often laugh at a laugh at others. Some of them often laugh at a laugh at others. Some of them often laugh at a laugh at others. Some of them often laugh at a laugh at others. Some of them often laugh at a laugh at others. Some of them often laugh at a laugh at others. Some of them often laugh at others. Some of the laugh at others at others.
1. What do the children learn when they grow up?
27 What do the emidren rearn when they grow up.
2. What should you do when you lose in a basketball match?
3. What is the most important thing for children to learn?
Lesson 4
Ⅰ.选择题。
() 1. Please a way to do it.
A.think B.think of C.think over D.think about
() 2. He was very ill, he had no money.
A. What was possible B. What was bad C. What was terrible. What was worse
() 3. Don't forget the door when you leave the room.
A-to lock B.locking C.locked D.lock
() 4. Mother was reading. When I came in, she her book to talk to me.
A. took down B. took off C. put off D. put down
() 5. It can't be him. I think somebody has taken it.
A. other B. another C. others D. else
Ⅱ.用适当的副词或介词填空,使句意正确。
away, of, with, already, up, for, about, out, back, still
1.1 have paid for this dictionary.
2. She spoiled the soup too much salt.
3. Have you found why he was late?
4. You must get the books quickly.
5. We are thinking going to Hangzhou for holiday.
6. Can't you see the book on the ground? Pick it
7. When I arrived, he was a the continue there.
8. Have you got books history? (1) history?
9. Don't drink that! It is the state hot.
10. She read a few lines, thought for a while and walked with the book.
Ⅲ.从方框中选出适当的词并用其正确形式填空。
call, river, blow, strong, happen, late, so, think, but, down
Many years ago, there was a man A John. He lived in a small house near a 2 and there were
some big trees around the house. One day, he 3, "If I cut the trees 444 I can build a new house."
The next day, he did 57.
and command that are the fifth.

house					evening, after he built dn't know why it10	
1	2	3	45	•		
			9 10			
▶ ≰	宗合能力测试					
I . i	吾 音。					
找出	画线部分读音与其他	也三个选项不同的	り一 项。			
() 1.A. nose	B. knock	C.clothes	D. both		
() 2. A. ask <u>ed</u>	B. stopped	C.borrowed	D. looked		
() 3.A.orange	B. ago	C.age	D. knowledg	<u>e</u>	
(^) 4.A. <u>ear</u> th	B. clear	C. early	D. heard		
() 5.A.comrade	B. race	C.stamp	D. strange		
∏.ï	司汇。					
(A)	英汉互译。					
1.CI	D player	2. 提出	1,提供			
3.lea	ive for home		:常常			
(B)	根据所给第一个字母	母,把句子补充等	完整。			
1. If	you can't read the	word, you'd bet	ter look it up in th	ned .		
	ommy didn't finish	1.5	100		ok.	
	eter won the second	_				
	y uncle has gone to					
	e thinks her dream					
	选择题。					
() 1. My classmate	s suddenly heard	someone	for help in th	ne forest.	
	A. calling	B. call		o call	D.called	
() 2. go :				D. Canica	
	A. What abou				D.Do you please	
() 3. Linda lost a r		•			
			for C.p	1-5).		
() 4. My parents li					
7	A. going; get				D.going; getting	
(her. You should	if she
7	is in the city.		ici, occause you ca	annot	ner. Tou should	11 SHC
		find out;, find	R I	ook for; find;	find out	
	C. find; find			ind; look for;		
(
) 6 A few days le			DEIII		
) 6. A few days la		_			
(6. A few days landA. missing7. — y	B. mis	sed C.n		D. lose	

	A. Will you do; am going to do	B.Did you do; stil	l do
	C. Are you doing; have done	D. Have you done;	am still doing
() 8. He his watch this morning. He	e it yet.	
	A.lost; didn't find	B.lost; hasn't four	nd
	C. has lost; found	D.lost; haven't fo	ound
() 9. I've bought many new books. Several	on the shelf.	
2	A. has been B. were	C.are	D. is
() 10. Have you finished the letter _	?	
	A. writing; never	B. to write; alread	ly
	C. to write; yet	D. writing; yet	
() 11. The teacher came in a book is	n his hand.	
	A. of B. has	C. have	D. with
() 12. I haven't finished the book. How long	can I it, ple	ease?
	A. return B. keep	C.lend	D. borrow
() 13. Look! another small cat under	er the table.	
	A. There's B. Is	C. Have	D. There're
() 14. Here is a shopping list so you	forget anything.	
	A.don't B.have to	C. won't	D.will
() 15. Where is Li Lei? He to the li	brary.	
	A. has gone B. has been	C. is going	D.go
IV.	句型转换。		
1.1	Mary is a woman teacher. (改为复数形式)		
-			
2. (Grandfather was worried. The librarian was wor	rried,too.(把两句话	合并成一句)
3.	The pupils of Class Five have visited the Summer	r Palace.(改为一般疑	问句)
4.	The population problem is the greatest one in the	e world.	
100	is the greatest one of the wo	rld?(就画线部分提问	1)
	There are more people in China than in India.		
1	The of China is than	of India. (改成以	population 为主语的句子)
V .	补全对话。		
	A: What are you going 1 do this evening,	Jenny?	
	B: I'm going to 2 some friends, Dad.		
	A: You mustn't come home late. You must be	home at half 3 to	en.
	B: I can't 4 home so early, Dad! Can I h	ave the 5 to the	front door, please?
	A: No, you can't.	*	
	C: Jenny's eighteen years 6, Dick. She's	s not a baby. Give _	7 the key. She always comes
	home 8.		
	A: Oh, all right. Here you 9. But you m	nustn't come home aft	er a 10 past eleven. Do you
	hear?		
	B: Yes, Dad. Thanks, Mum.		
	C: That's all right, dear. Goodbye.		
	B: Bye-bye.		

1.	2 3	4.	5.	
	78			
	完形填空。		I I	
	There was once a clockm	aker. He 1 a shor	in a busy town. Every day a	man stopped by. He 2
the	window and then walked			V 5
	One day the clockmaker	asked the man, "Wh	y didn't you 4 the shop?	Come in, please. 5 I
sho	w you my clock?"			
	The man said, "No, tha	nk you6_ buy y	our clock. I am a timekeeper	for the town. I7_ ring
the	bells at just twelve o'clock	c. I come here to see	if my time is faster than 8	"
	"Ah!" said the clock ma	ker, "You're 9_ t	imekeeper. But every day I se	et clock 10 I hear your
bell	s. "			
() 1.A.got to	B.came to	C. lived near	D. had
() 2.A.looked	B.looked after	C. looked into	D. looked for
() 3.A. as faster as	B.as fastest as	C. as fast as	D. as fast
() 4.A. come into	B.go to	C. move away	D .come in
() 5.A.Must	B. Shall	C. Will	D. should
(6.A.don't want to	B.don't think to	C. didn't like to	D. want to
() 7.A. also	B.has to	C. may	D. have to
() 8.A. his	B. yours	C .your watch	D. you
() 9.A. the most careful	B. more careful	C. the most carefully	D. much careful
() 10. A. if	B. when	C. before	D. while
Ⅵ.	阅读理解。	-		
	Mr Black liked fish very	much, and when he	had enough money, he boug	tht fish for his dinner and
too	k it home. When his wife	saw the fish, she alw	ays said to herself, "Good! N	ow I will invite my friends
to l	unch and we will eat the f	ish. They like it very	much."	
	So when Mr Black came	home in the evening	g after his work, the fish wa	s not there, and his wife
saic	I, "Oh, your cat ate it! S	he is a very bad anima	al!" And she gave Mr Black so	up and rice for his dinner.
	But one evening when the	is happened again, M	Ir Black became very angry. H	le took his cat and his wife
to t	the shop near his house and	d weighed the cat car	refully. Then he turned to his	wife and said, "My fish
wei	ghed two kilos. This cat v	veighs two kilos, too	. My cat is here, you say, w	here is my fish?"
相井	B (T) 退	(E)		

(F) 1. Mr Black bought fish for his wife and her friends when he had enough money.

(F) 2. In the evening after work, Mr Black found his cat ate the fish.
(7) 3. Mr Black was given soup and rice for dinner instead of fish.
(F) 4. One evening when this happened again, Mr Black took his cat and his wife to the shop because he didn't know how much the cat weighed.

(γ) 5. From the passage we can see Mr Black didn't believe what his wife said.

Unit 2 Water sports

▶本章中考热点

1. 本单元应掌握的重点知识内容

- (1) 语 音
- ① 熟记单个字母 i 和字母组合 ea, ear 的读音

/aɪ/: describe pride prize twice write 对比: give/gɪv/

/I/: fit since difference assistant Olympic 对比: possible / possible / possible /

/i:/: beach speak teacher reach leave 对比: great/greit/

/e/already weather pleasant headmaster health 对比: real/riəl/

/ɪə/: hear clear year near dear 对比: heart/ha:t/

/e3/wear pear bear tear (v.)

/3/: early earn learn earth heard

② 注意多音节词的重读音节发音

第一音节重读: surfer water-ski possible practice business channel mainland journey 第二音节重读: canoe describe especially attract although among Olympic unless

- (2)词汇
- ① 要求掌握的词汇: surf surfing surfer wave beach twice none describe especially attract so-called possible since part-time although fit prize competition event Olympic such fail practice business cross channel mainland slow journey among proud pride have a try all over no matter give up ever since so far both ... and ... the Olympic Games come true slow down be proud of speak highly of not only ... but also ... neither ... nor ... on business by the way a big crowd of people a large numbers of
- ②能理解认读的词汇: water-ski canoe (v.) unless shot truth Hawaii Bondi Waikiki Honolulu San Francisco New Zealand
 - (3) 语 法

The Present Perfect Tense (现在完成时态)

现在完成时表示过去发生或已经完成的动作对现在造成的影响和结果。

- ① 常与 already, just 和 yet 等连用。
- ② 也可以与 ever 和 never 等连用。
- 2. 学习本单元的方法指导
- (1) surf—surfing—surfer

I don't know how to surf. 我不会冲浪。(surf 是动词形式,译为"冲浪")

What's the surfing like today? 今天冲浪玩得怎么样?(surfing 是名词形式,译为"冲浪运动")

He's a very good surfer. 他是一名很好的冲浪手。(surfer 是名词形式,译为"冲浪手")

surf 是词根,在它后面加上词缀-ing 构成名词形式,即 surfing,指运动项目。

在 surf 后面加上词缀-er,构成名词形式,即 surfer,指运动员。类似的词汇还有 swim—swimming—swimmer,run—running—runner,horse ride—horse riding—horse rider。

(2) He's super! 他是最棒的!

super 这一词的词性为形容词,而由于其本身表示极至的含义、因此没有比较级和最高级。类似的词语如 favorite (最喜爱的) 也没有比较级和最高级。

(3) I arrived two days before you. 我比你早到两天。

Has anybody surfed before? 有人以前玩过冲浪吗?

before 在这两句话中的词性不同,在第一句话中为介词,译为"在……之前";在第二句话中为时间副词,译为"以前",常用在现在完成时态的句子中。

例如: We are all here before you. You must wait for your turn. (介词)

我们全都在你之前,你必须排队等候。

I have never seen that film before. (时间副词)

以前我从没看过那部电影。

(4) Surfing is one of the world's most popular water sports.

冲浪是世界上最流行的水上运动之一。

Waikiki is one of the best beaches for surfing in Honolulu.

对于冲浪运动来说, 怀基基海滩是火奴鲁鲁最好的海滩。

one of (·····之一) 常出现在最高级的句子中,并且后面的名词要用复数形式。

▶重点知识巩固

1. —Where is Mr Li?							
—He to Shanghai.							
A. goes	B. went	C. has been	D. has gone				
[特别提示]							
has been to	表示曾经去过某地,	现在已经回来了。ha	s gone to 表示某人去了某地,现	在没在			
此地。从问句 Where is Mr Li 可以判定他现在没在此地。							
2. It's twelve o'clock.	His father	back yet.					
A. doesn't come	B. didn't come	C. hasn't come	D. hasn't gone				
[特别提示]							
yet 常用在完成时态的句子中,而此句的前半句交代的是现在的时间,因此在后半句中应							
在完成时态							
3. — have you seen the film?							
-Twice.							
A. How many		B. How many time	es				
C. How often		D. How long					
1 Hand That you	visit your aunt?						
—Twice a month.							

[特别提示]

第三题中 twice 表示 "两次"。就 twice, once, three times 等提问的疑问词是 How many times, 意为 "多少次"。第四题中 twice a month 表示 "每月两次",疑问词应为 How often, 意为 "隔多长时间一次"。How many 意为 "多少",是问可数复数名词数量的。How long 意为 "多长时间",回答多用短语"for+一段时间"。

5.	—Have you	been to England?				
	-No,					
	A.already; not yet	B. yet; not yet	C.never; ever	Dever; never		
	[特别提示]			0		
	/ have been to 表示"曾经去过",因此可用 ever。答句中如需要表示否定,则用 never。					
6.	fom is a good water-skier. His parents are very him.					
	A proud of	B. pride of	C. prize of	D. price of		
	[特别提示]					
	pride 是名词,表示"骄傲"。proud 是它的形容词形式,可构成短语 be proud of,意为					
	"以为骄傲"。prize 表示"奖品"、"奖金", price 表示"价格"。					
7.	This evening we'll have to eat.					
A.different something			B something different			
	C. different anything		D. anything different			
	[特别提示]					
	不定代词具有	2.语修饰不定代词,应放在其后。例				
	如: nothing serio	us, something nice to	eat, anybody else 等。	***************************************		
8. He has been a soldier since 2001,?						
	A. has he		C. does he	D. doesn't he		
	[特别提示]					
	反意疑问句的	的特点是"前肯后否"。	, 即陈述部分是肯定, 则	疑问部分用否定;陈述部分是否定,		
				E完成时态,则疑问部分 <u>用助</u> 动词。		
	▶精选例题讲解	!				
	רות אבש ניקן שבא אור חיין					
	++ ==					
-	一基本题———					
1.	The doctor told him to		J.			
	. ~ /	B give in	C.give over	D.give for		
	▽[考点提示]		48-			
	give 短语辨材	4.5	1 ,			
		有: give up 表示"放弃	译", give in 表示"屈服",	应加以区分。本题句意为"医生叫		
他	放弃吸烟"。					
	答案: A					
2.	I think he has already g					
I day t think he has already got home.						
	[考点提示]					
	I think 白式的	宫证从台的不定台				

解析:遇到 | think 为主句的宾语从句时,如果从句有否定含义,则否定前置,即为 | don't think ...。

. #

此为试读,需要完整PDF请访问: www.ertongbook.com